考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷共150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 请将各颗答案填写在答题卡上。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小颗;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读 一遍。

例. How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19.15.

B. £ 9.18.

C. £ 9. 15.

答案是 C。

圖

챏

要

K

内

317

本

维名

1. What does the woman's husband probably do?

A. A salesman.

B. An engineer.

C. A professor.

2. What are the speakers doing?

A. Having a meeting.

B. Listening to music.

C. Listening to a lecture

3. How does the woman feel about the candlelight?

A. It looks good.

B. It's not bright enough.

C. It's better than electric light,

4. Where are the speakers?

A. In a classroom.

B. In a bookstore.

C. In a library.

5. Why does the man fix the car himself?

A. He wants to save money.

B. He is good at repairing cars,

C. It is easy for him to repair it,

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分, 满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个洗项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟,听完后,各 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍

【◇高三英语 第1页(共10页)◇】

听第6段材料,回答第6.7题。

6. What are the speakers preparing for?

A. A performance.

B. A camp.

C. A baseball game.

7. How do the speakers feel?

A. Excited.

B. Annoved.

C. Nervous.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. How long will the man's friend be staying in the apartment?

A Another month or more.

B. At least two months.

C. Less than a month.

9. What does the woman want the man's friend to do?

A. Move out.

B. Find a job in a month.

C. Share the household expenses.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What did the woman do during the weekend?

A. She had dinner in a restaurant.

B. She watched a movie in a cinema.

C. She celebrated her mother's birthday.

11. What does the woman think of the movie?

A. It is boring.

B. It is great.

C. It is confusing.

12. What will the speakers do on Saturday?

A. Buy a birthday present, B. Visit some friends.

C. Hold a party.

C. \$2,000.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Husband and wife.

B. Father and daughter.

C. Teacher and student.

14. How much will the man pay for four tickets if the promotion is still available?

A. \$500.

B. \$1,500.

15. What will the woman be responsible for?

A. Hiring a car.

B. Booking hotels.

C. Planning the sightseeing.

16. What does the man require the woman to do?

A. Take one suitcase.

B. Take a lot of clothes.

C. Pack her suitcase herself.

【◇高三英语 第2页(共10页)◇】

听第 10 段材料, 回答第 17 至 20 题。

17 Which flights have been canceled?

A. Ones to Northern Europe,

B. Ones to Western Europe.

C. Ones to Eastern Europe.

18. When might the canceled flights be rescheduled to take off?

A. After the wind clears the air.

B. After the big rainstorm stops.

C. After the firefighters control smoke.

19. What does the airport provide the affected passengers with tonight?

A. A quiet zone with chairs.

B. Hotel rooms for sleeping,

C. Paid cupboards for storing their luggage.

20. What does the speaker ask some passengers to pay attention to?

A. Radio announcements. B. Website updates.

C. Text messages.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

The Steinhardt School's program in vocal (声音的) performance offers music-based training for a career in music theatre performance. Our curriculum is designed for the serious young musicians who are seeking a program that fully combines the study of voice with the study of acting.

The course content

In addition to voice, acting and dance as well as courses in music theatre history, our program's music theatre specialization training takes place through an intensive series of music theatre workshops.

The performance opportunities

Besides the work in classrooms and studios, the program offers performance opportunities in fully-staged productions under the guidance of professional directors, conductors, musical directors, and designers. Our guest artists are drawn from New York's community of professional artists who count Broadway, regional theatre and national tours among their credit. Undergraduate and graduate students also benefit from the extraordinary opportunities available through the diverse offerings of a major university in the cultural capital of the world, New York City.

The graduation

Students specializing in music theatre make their public appearance in their final term as they are presented to New York's agents, casting directors, directors and producers in their

【◇高三英语 第3页(共10页)◇】

graduation showcase designed to evaluate the work of each student and help them make their first professional contacts in the industry.

The contact details

Telephone: 217-998-5156, 217-998-5157

Undergraduate Inquiries, Professor Dianna Heldman

Graduate Inquiries: Dr. Ana Flavia Zuim

21. Who is the program intended for?

A. University teachers.

B. Famous singers.

C. Musical students.

D. Professional directors.

22. What should the students do to graduate from the program?

A. Put on a show.

B. Evaluate their work.

C. Meet a producer.

D. Change their appearance.

23. In which part of a newspaper can you read the text?

A. Fashion.

B. Education.

C. Economy.

D. Technology.

3

沙

1

Σ

×

世

於

After realizing students at his elementary school were going hungry at home. PE teacher Jason Watson got a wave of inspiration and a cool set of wheels.

Jason and his wife, school librarian Anne, bought a used ice cream truck, and for the past two summers, the couple, both 39, have delivered hot home-cooked lunches and icv treats to kids in need in their 1,300-person town of Frazeysburg, Ohio, with the help of their own kids.

It all started back in 2016 when the pair started AIM Outreach, an extracurricular program for kids that included free lunches. When the tough time came in 2020, their in person outreach was paused indefinitely. So one day Jason asked a local ice cream truck owner if he'd drive the family around to hand out free treats. What he got was something more,

"He just fell so in love with our community and what we were doing that he offered one of his ice cream trucks to us," Jason says. The couple purchased the truck in October, 2020 and have been hard at work since.

The family cooks all the meals themselves from scratch, posting on social media the dates and times when they will be delivering. They serve about 70 meals a week in the summer time. To date, they estimate they've served about 1,500 lunches from the truck.

The couple launched a GoFundMe in June, 2022 when the truck needed both a new transmission and a new engine. They raised more than \$10,000. They've been blown away by the outpouring of donations.

"And we've been inspired to do more," says Anne. "Our dream is to possibly open a free case where we invite people to sit and have a hot dinner. Then we can sit down and share life together. That's kind of our vision going ahead,"

24. What made Iason Watson start the delivery?

A. A cool set of wheels.

【◇高三英语 第4页(共10页)◇】

B. His students being starved at home.

C. Encouragement from his wife.

D. A wave of inspiration from strangers.

25. How did the ice cream truck owner respond to the couple's request?

A. Supportive.

B. Shocked.

C. Puzzled.

D. Embarrassed.

26. What did the couple use the donated money for?

A. Employing workers.

B. Booking food material.

C. Replacing truck parts.

D. Buying the old truck.

27. What is the couple's wish?

A. To open a free shop.

B. To deliver more food.

C. To have a new truck.

國

数

磨

K

K

鉄

靐

細

D. To offer free food in a cafe.

C

Recently, 16 Chinese online novels have been added to the collection of the British Library for the first time, including *The Era of the Earth*, *The First Order*, *Great Doctor Ling Ran*, and *Great Power*, *Heavy Industry*. Covering themes of science fiction, history, reality and fantasy, these works are considered the classics of Chinese online literature from the past 20 years.

One of the largest research libraries in the world, the British Library houses more than 170 million items, including the cultural relics of different civilizations from throughout history. The library usually selects works based on their popularity or by considering an item's value. Readers can check the information about the 16 books on the library's website, and borrow printed copies.

As one of the current pillars (支柱) of mass cultural consumption, which began with "fastfood" romances, fantasies and mysteries—enjoyable to consume, but not intellectually nutritious, the Chinese online literature industry has quickly matured during its fast development over the last two decades.

In recent years, online novels have received increasing acknowledgment from home and abroad. In 2019, 10 online novels, including *Great Power*, *Heavy Industry*, were added to the collection of the Shanghai Library, and between 2020 and 2022, 144 online novels like *Battle Through the Heavens* and *Lord of Mysteries* were entered into the collection of the National Library of China.

Great Power, Heavy Industry tells of how China's manufacturing industries have grown stronger in recent decades, and foreign readers can learn about the Chinese system and culture behind the country's swift economic development, getting to know China better in the process, the author, whose online pen name is Qicheng, says,

In recent years, Chinese online literature has attracted an increasing number of readers from overseas. One of the largest online literature platforms, China Literature Group, has authorized the digital and print copyrights of more than 800 online novels to overseas markets.

28. Which word can describe the British Library's containing Chinese web novels?

A. Official

B. Automatic.

C. Historic.

D. Original.

29. What is the criterion of a book being selected by the British Library?

A. Its design.

B. Its cover.

C. Its language.

D. Its worth.

30. What can we know about Great Power, Heavy Industry?

A. It is collected at least by two libraries.

B. It is themed at Chinese system and culture.

C. It tells of the growth of China's literature industry.

D. The National Library of China contained it in 2020.

31. What should foreign libraries do to contain a Chinese web novel?

A. Obtain its original.

B. Get authorized first.

C. Get its readers' recognition.

D. Download it from the Internet.

D

An analysis in nearly 2.3 million Europeans has found harmful associations between cold weather and deaths from heart disease, particularly in poor neighborhoods. The late-breaking research is presented at ESC Congress 2022.

Climate change is leading to a rise in the average global temperature but also extreme cold in some regions. More than 70,000 extra deaths occurred across Europe during the summer of 2003 due to vehement heatwaves. Cold weather also accounts for extra deaths and hospital admissions.

Previous studies on the cardiovascular (心血管的) effects of heat and cold mainly used collective data, such as daily deaths in a city. The analysis used individual data, enabling us to identify weak groups for protective measures, therefore increasing adaptation for future weather events.

The analysis found increased risks of death from cardiovascular disease overall. With an approximately 10 °C temperature drop, from 5 °C to -5 °C, there was a 19% greater risk of death from cardiovascular disease. There was a 4% higher risk of heart disease associated with an approximately 11 °C temperature drop, from 2 °C to -9 °C.

Study author Professor Stefan Agewall of the University of Oslo, Norway said, "The relationships between cold temperatures and deaths were more pronounced in men and people living in neighbourhoods with a low social and economic status. The links between cold and heart disease were stronger among women and people older than 65 years."

Professor Agewall added, "Doctors can use this information to provide tailored advice for those most at risk of bad health outcomes during hot and cold days. We can all check the news for extreme heat and cold alerts and follow safety tips from local authorities."

Your garden allows you to give. 40, but nothing feels as great as when you share food. Imagine how it feels for others to receive fresh homegrown vegetables. A basket of heirloom cherry tomatoes can disappear faster than a box of donuts deep fried in fat. A. It's nice to receive gifts B. We know that it feels good to give C. Your garden lets you eat the rainbow D. The vegetable garden makes you a chef E. Growing vegetables helps you take exercise F. Experts may not recommend sweet peas for small gardens G. Nutritionists agree that colorful vegetables are rich in nutrition 第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分) 第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分) 阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最 In 2019 my son, Ollie, seven, had severe liver failure. In Royal Children's Hospital in Melbourne, liver transplantation was 41 performed for Ollie. The 42 became our world for the next two months as Ollie fought his way back to health. 43, the doctors said he could come home with Christmas around the corner. I was 44 by Make-A-Wish Foundation offering to grant a wish for Ollie. It was just what he 45. He would love to K surf with Mick Fanning, a champion surfer who was Ollie's hero. Six weeks before Christmas, I received a call telling me Mick 46 to surf with Ollie. Mick had even 47 a video message for Ollie saying he was looking forward to meeting him. In June this year, Make-A-Wish Foundation 48 us all to Queensland. As we made our way to Green Mount Beach, Ollie was 49 Finally arriving at the 50 , we saw Mick standing on the sand looking out at the ocean. "Hey, Ollie," Mick said, smiling and relieving him. Mick said, "Let's catch some 51 ." For an hour Mick made sure other surfers gave 52 to Ollie as he pushed himself on to wave after wave. "That was 53," Ollie said to Mick afterwards. As we were about to say goodbye, Mick had other 54. In the surf shop, he 55 Ollie to a wetsuit and anything else he wanted. The kid hugged him tight, not wanting to let him 56. Ollie is 10 now and 57 well, Mick's 58 was Ollie's all-time best Christmas present. But for me, seeing my son 59, happy and healthy, is the ultimate Christmas gift I couldn't 60 more. C. successfully D. actually 41. A. temporarily B. appropriately

C, library

【◇高三英语 第8页(共10页)◆】

D. hospital

42. A. school

B. factory

闅

homegrown, a nutrient-rich vegetable choice opens up. Heirloom (原种的) tomatoes range in

color from deep purple and nearly black to golden yellow and pale white. Besides the color,

there is another benefit. 39.

小孩

43, A. Honestly	B. Finally	C. Usually	D. Naturally
44. A. rescued	B. protected	C. contacted	D. persuaded
45. A. needed	B. prepared	C. donated	D. investigated
46. A. promised	B. began	C. pretended	D. remembered
47. A. received	B. recorded	C. removed	D. recovered
48. A. transported	B. admitted	C. returned	D. introduced
49. A. hesitant	B. occupied	C. pleased	D. nervous
50. A. department	B. beach	C. center	D. house
51. A. wishes	B. waves	C. pictures	D. chances
52. A. schedule	B. comment	C. way	D. approval
53. A. rare	B. simple	C. positive	D. awesome
54. A. arrangements	B. tricks	C. problems	D. performances
55. A. led	B. called	C. treated	D. pursued
56. A. go	B. ask	C. stay	D. stop
57. A. starting	B. doing	C. studying	D. communicating
58. A. knowledge	B. invitation	C. understanding	D. company
59. A. researching	B. imagining	C. discussing	D. smiling
60. A. take out	B. give away	C. ask for	D. think of
第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)			

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

China has the longest railway in service and the largest scale of railway under 61 (construct). By the end of 2017, China 62 (build) a length of 25,000 kilometers railway for high-speed trains, accounting for 60 percent of the total length of the world.

China is now playing a 63 (lead) role in the technology of high-speed trains in the world. The country has constructed a large number of railways that suit 64 (vary) special climate environments, complex geological conditions and meet different transporting needs. It is said that the system of Driverless Train Operation is being tried 65 the help of BeiDou Navigation Satellite System.

China is willing <u>66</u> (share) its experience with the world. As is <u>67</u> (common) known, the country has exported a lot of railway equipment to the countries such as Turkey, Indonesia, Russia, Brazil, Thailand. Many overseas railway projects are going well, <u>68</u> has made China more popular all over the world. China is able to export <u>69</u> full range of railway technology to other countries,

Now, 70 (base) on the initiatives of the Silk Road Economic Belt and the 21st-Century Maritime Silk Road, China is planning to export even more high-speed trains and rail-way technology to countries along the routes of the Belt and Road.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加;在缺词处加一个漏字符号(Λ),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改;在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1.每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Last week, our school organized a Traditional Culture Festival. Upon hearing this news, my classmates and I were exciting and decided to make Hanfu with newspapers. First, we surfed Internet for Hanfu's original culture and different style. With much information collecting, we started to design our own Hanfu and got down to work. We cut the newspapers, stick the pieces together and even coloured it. Finally, when our showtime came, we walked along the runway wear our beautiful Hanfu and the audience cheered and applauded wildly. This activity gave to us a strong sense of achievement. More important, we developed a lot of proud for our traditional culture.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华,你校最近开展了建设和谐校园的活动。你的外国朋友 Eric 想了解你校的变化,请你给他写封邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 写信目的;
- 2. 活动后学校的变化;
- 3. 你的变化。

注意:

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。